Caring Business
Southern Cross holds seminar to mark Dignity Action Day

26 February 2010

To mark today’s Dignity Action Day, Southern Cross, the UK’s leading provider of care homes,  yesterday held  a seminar to discuss the issue of dignity in care and celebrate the work of its ‘Dignity Champions.’

The seminar, held at Hallgarth Care Centre in Durham, brought together over 20 of Southern Cross Healthcare’s Durham-based Dignity Champions along with Faye Wilson, Assistant Programme Lead for Dignity in Care for the North East (Department of Health) to discuss the importance of dignity in care and celebrate best practice which can be shared within the industry. 

Dignity in care covers all aspects of daily life, such as autonomy, respect, privacy, and self-worth. As ambassadors for promoting dignity for residents, Southern Cross Healthcare’s Dignity Champions volunteer for the role, highlighting the organisation’s belief that dignity is a basic human right, not something that should be paid for. Dignity Champions are trained to understand the issues most important to the lives of the individuals in their care and provide them with a personalised service tailored to their choices and needs. 

Mary Preston, Head of Quality in the North for Southern Cross who hosted the event said: “Dignity is an issue that Southern Cross Healthcare takes very seriously and this is reflected in the fact that we have more Dignity Champions than any other care provider in the UK. We pride ourselves on the knowledge that the family and relatives of a resident trust us to give the highest standard of care to their loved one.”

Dignity Champions can choose to focus on areas matching their expertise, such as personal care, healthcare or mobility.  Within each of these areas, Champions look for ways to improve the care provided to care home residents so individuals can maintain as much choice, control and independence as possible. Often it is the smaller acts that make a significant difference to the residents such as allowing them to choose which clothes to wear or how to style their hair.

Rachel Johnson, Dignity Champion at Hallgarth Care Centre says, “Moving into a care home can understandably be unsettling and distressing for both the resident and their families. At Southern Cross Healthcare we are committed to helping our residents maintain their independence as much as possible. We believe that ensuring residents feel valued and appreciated, and that their opinions are listened to is as important as providing high quality professional care.’

Residents at Hallgarth also had the opportunity to speak with those at the seminar, including Mary Preston, to share their views and experience of dignity in care. 

One resident, Betty, commented, “I struggled to adjust when I first moved to Hallgarth Care Centre as I was used to living in my own home and found it quite upsetting.  However I’m now completely settled as staff here have been very sensitive to my needs and have been very kind.”

